
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week’s certificates were  
awarded to children for:  
Teacher’s own choice. 
Class 1: Olivia and Mila 
Class 2: Noah and Luna 
Class 3: Elle and Summer 
Class 4: Matthew and Toby 
Class 5: Theo, Harper and  

Rebecca 
Class 6: Orla and Dima 
Class 7: Nathan and Lewin  
Class 8: Heidi and Logan 

Class 9: Zain and Robin 
Class 10: Eliza and Daniel 
Class 11: Amelia and Joshua 
Class 12: Emily and Mica 
Class 13: Madison and Liam 
Class 14: Lois and Al 
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Well done to all of our children, our families and our staff – we finally reached the end of a very long 
half term!  I’m especially proud of our little ones in EYFS – just imagine what it must be like, when you 
have very little concept of time, to have all the excitement of starting school, only to find you have to 
go back again… and again… and again…. beyond the point of tiredness and into the dark mornings.  
They, and all of our children, have done incredibly well and thoroughly deserve a break from this 
routine next week. 
This is quite a ‘bumper edition’ newsletter but do please take the time out to sit and enjoy sharing all 
the wonderful learning experiences our children have enjoyed this week.  Please take a moment, too, 
to read the contributions from various children – especially the school councillors and our science 
ambassadors who are hoping to renew and refresh our much-needed donations to food bank. 
I wish you all a restful, peaceful and happy half term break. 
 
And the child grew and became strong; He was full of wisdom and God’s blessings were upon Him.” (Luke 2:40) 
 

 

School Values Certificate 
 

    
 
Class 1: Joseph - Thankfulness 
Class 2: Ella-Rae - Friendship 

Class 3: Frankie - Friendship 
Class 4: George - Friendship 
Class 5: Max – Compassion and 
             Friendship 
Class 6: Ivy – Compassion and  
              Friendship 
Class 7: Noah - Friendship 

Class 8: Henry - Friendship 

Class 9: Isaac – Compassion and  
              Friendship 
Class 10: Elliot - Kindness 
Class 11: Elody - Thankfulness 
Class 12: Forrest - Compassion 
Class 13: Jessica - Forgiveness 
Class 14: Gabriel - Friendship 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiknaHIsN3dAhVDgRoKHUG4B14QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.yorkhospitals.nhs.uk/contact-us/celebration-of-achievement-awards/?rtr&psig=AOvVaw1ooTW4Hd2XsMUOFdNAsrN9&ust=1538213102481018


 

Maths Surgery 
We are pleased to announce that we are running our ‘Maths Surgery’ for parents and carers again this 
year. It will cover Mathematical concepts, including the types and methods of calculations taught within 
school, in an informal and friendly way so you can be confident when supporting your child’s learning. 

Please sign up to the event using the google form on your child’s class webpage. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 

Stay and read 
We are excited to announce that after half term, starting from Monday 6th November, our school library 
will be open to parents and carers to 'stay and read' with their children every Monday after school until 
4.30pm. All ages are welcome, but children must be accompanied by their adults. Children from Year 
2 upwards can take their books home for a week. Enter via the yard (please give our Year 2s time to 
leave safely) and leave via the office. 
 

 
 

 



 

Food Bank   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here’s what they’ve asked me to share with you: 
 
UHT Milk Facts: 

• UHT milk lasts 6-9 months if it’s unopened 

• All microorganisms get killed in the process of making UHT milk and it takes longer for 

bacteria to form 

• When UHT milk is processed, it only loses 5% of its vitamins 

• UHT milk can last 7 days when opened, if refrigerated 

• UHT milk costs less that fresh milk 

• Milk is good for your bones 

• UHT milk can be lactose free 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Breakfast Cereals: 

• Most cereals contain protein, iron, vitamin B, Vitamin E, and minerals 

• One of the cereals we’d like to collect is porridge because it’s full of fibre 

• We think some of the healthiest cereals are shreddies, bran flakes and cornflakes 

• We also like rice krispies; these have sugar but this gives energy 

• The cereals we researched all contained fat, sodium, sugar and lots of iron 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Let’s see how many of these items we can collect for food bank in week 1!  

Our fabulous science ambassadors in Year 6 have been researching 
some specific food items which are particularly requested as donations 
for Food Bank.  Not only have they found out a list of foods and other 
items that are in short supply and particularly welcomed, they have 
further extended their investigative skills to research just why specific 
foods are nutritionally valuable.  
Each week, they will be inviting families to donate specific items for 
us to take to food bank.   
First week back at school, wb 6th November, the children invite 
you to consider donating UHT milk and/or breakfast cereal.  
These can be handed in at the gate any morning. 
 



 

EYFS 
This week, we have been getting ready to sparkle and shine like fireworks as we approach 
Bonfire Night which takes place over the half-term break. We have been discussing the story 
of Guy Fawkes and why Bonfire Night is celebrated on the 5th of November each year. We 
have also been talking about some of our Bonfire Night traditions such as wrapping up in our 
cosy hats and scarves, enjoying hot chocolates, watching the fireworks and using sparklers to 
create beautiful patterns in the air. These traditions inspired our learning in our classrooms as 
we enjoyed lots of firework themed activities! We especially enjoyed creating our own fireworks 
in many different ways; from using a range of techniques with the chalks and paint, to mark-
making to create fireworks in the glitter and on the interactive whiteboard, we have enjoyed 
being very creative and sparkly this week! Amongst all the glitter, we have also discussed the 
importance of staying safe around fireworks and sparklers. Wishing you all a safe and restful 
half-term break and we hope you enjoy the fireworks if you go to see them! 

 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

Year 1 
This week in Year 1 we have enjoyed learning about the part/whole model in maths. We have also 
enjoyed completing our first computing project. We have learnt how to make an animated e-book with 
animation and sound. We learnt how to use drop down menus and how to save our work. We are all 
looking forward to our break after a very busy term! 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Year 3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Year 4 
Well, we finally made it!  After a long half term, the year 4 children (and staff) are ready for a 
well-earned rest.  In our final week of the term, we have been finishing off our history topic, 
"The Anglo Saxons" and finding out all about Anglo Saxon justice (the gruesome 
parts!)  We also finished off our art topic and worked collaboratively to make colourful "power 
prints."  We have been thinking about endangered animals in science and we used the iPads 
to research an endangered animal and write about it.  Have a lovely half term break.  
 

 



 

Year 5 
Year 5 have had a very creative week in our English and art lessons in particular. Firstly, in English, the 
children have written fabulous letters home as if they were the main character, Michael ,from Kensuke’s 
Kingdom. In art, the children have been studying our ‘I Need Space’ topic. This week, the children 
selected space themed images that they found most interesting before experimenting with drawing 
processes, choosing what tools and materials to use and learning how to use them effectively. They 
produced a fantastic range of mixed media artwork using pencil, wax and paint to present their 
creations.  
Well done, everyone and thank you for all of your hard work this half term and have a lovely break! 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

Year 6 
What another fantastic week in Year 6! In our maths lessons this week the children were set a 
tricky challenge! The children had to read the 'three neighbours' challenge and try to solve it. 
They discussed what 'consecutive' meant and then set to work on their challenge. The Year 6 
Team were very impressed with what they noticed; they came to the conclusion that three 
consecutive numbers added together always give you a multiple of three! Well done on a 
brilliant first half term Year; we hope you all have a lovely half term and a good rest!  
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Class 13 were lucky enough to have Keifer from B-Tales in school on Wednesday, working 
with them on a special performance. The children performed a 'day tale' based on being a 
Christian, they explored what a Christian is to them and what it takes to make a Christian. The 
children had a fantastic day full of games, acting, dancing and singing! Some of the highlights 
of the day include Lucy showing the audience what the Holy Spirit should look like, our angels 
dressed up in fabulous costumes and Harry 'baptising' Mr Kildear with a cup of water (sorry Mr 
Kildear!). Well done, Class 13 on a fabulous performance and a big thank you to Keifer and 
the whole B-Tales team! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Wonderful Words! 
This week, the children have been learning to use fantastic vocabulary across the curriculum. Can your child 
explain the meaning of their word to you?  
This week’s words: 

EYFS 
 
Guy Fawkes 

Year 1 
 
animation  

Year 2 
 
life cycle        

 

Year 3 
observation 

Year 4 
inverse  

Year 5 
mixed media 

Year 6 
war cabinet. 

 

 
Last week, our Votes for Schools topics was ‘Should opinions be shared as part of news reporting?’. The pupils focused 
on the news, impartiality, and differentiating fact from fiction. They then explored the ways opinion is expressed in news 
reporting and how our personal opinions can help expand our knowledge of the wider world. How our decision-making 
affects others was also discussed, we know how important this is! When asked to vote on the question – ‘Should 
opinions be shared as part of news reporting?’. 35.0% of our pupils felt that yes; this compares to 56% nationally. A big 
well done to all of the children and some very interesting opinions on an interesting topic! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi School Council here, Harry and Max. This week has been quite a history filled week! For example, in 
Year 3 they were learning about the mystery of Stone Henge, there were four options on what it was 
used for: a burial ground, a musical ground, a place of healing and a calendar. Carrying on with the 
history theme, in Year 6 we were learning about Winston Churchill and his impact on WW2. During this 
lesson we made a double page spread all about Winston Churchill and what happened during his life. 
Also, there has been a Year 5 and 6 World Cup tournament; they did very well but just didn’t get past 
the group stages- we are really proud of them! On the other hand, there was another Primary Stars 
Competition where our Childwall boys did us proud. We are all looking forward to having a rest over half 
term!  
This was reported by Max L (Year 3 and school council) and Harry B (Year 6 and school council). 



 

Online Safety: 
 

 



 

 
Coffee morning: looking forward to next half-term now, we would like to invite you to a coffee 
morning in school on Wednesday 15th November, 9.30am. We will be joined by Tracey 
Williamson or Margaret Kelly from the ASD Training Team. Regardless of whether your child 
has a diagnosis of ASD, is on the ASD Pathway, or this is an area you are keen to learn more 
about, you are welcome to come along to discover more about the organisation, have the 
opportunity to ask questions, share experiences or simply listen to what is on offer. Previous 
ASD Training Team coffee mornings have been well received so we urge you to come along.                                                                                                                                      
If you are able to attend this event, please send an email to Mrs. Rice using the following email 
address: senco@childwallce.com    

 
 
 

          

We would like to invite you to a coffee morning in school on Wednesday 
15th November, 9.30am. We will be joined by Tracey Williamson or Margaret Kelly from the 
ASD Training Team. Regardless of whether your child has a diagnosis of ASD, is on the ASD 
Pathway or this is an area you are keen to learn more about, you are welcome to come along 
to discover more about the organisation, have the opportunity to ask questions, share 
experiences or simply listen to what is on offer. Previous ASD Training Team coffee mornings 
have been well received so please come along.    
                                                                                                                                                                      
If you are able to attend this event, please send an email to Mrs. Rice using the following email 
address: senco@childwallce.com    

 

  
 
 
 

Attendance for wb 23rd October 2023 

 
 

Whole school attendance= 95.5% 
 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
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94.6% 94.3% 93.9% 96.3% 97.3% 94.6% 94% 96% 95.6% 95.4% 94% 97.8% 98.6% 95% 
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A reminder of the options for school dinners: 
 
1. Packed Lunch for Junior Children  
2. Packed Lunch with Fishy Friday for Junior Children 
3. School Dinner 
 
Once you have selected an option, this will need to remain the option for the remainder of the half term. This ensures 
that our kitchen staff are able to order and prepare the correct number of school meals. The cost of a school dinner is 
£2.20 per day and must be paid for weekly in advance. All infant children receive a Universal Free School Meal. 

 

 
 

 
Dates for the Diary  
Wednesday 8th November Flu Vaccinations in school 

 

Thursday 9th November 
 
 

Year 5 Visiting Hope University 

Thursday 9th November 
 

Maths Surgery for Parents 3.45-4.45pm 

Wednesday 15th November Year 6 visit to Museum 
 

Thursday 16th November 
 

Open day for 2024 intake 2pm 



 

Friday 17th November 
 

Children in Need- Pyjama Day/non-uniform 
day. 

Tuesday 21st November  Families Meetings PM – EYFS, Year 1, Year 2 
and Year 3 – further information to follow 

Wednesday 22nd November 
 

Virtual families’ meetings – details to follow 

Thursday 23rd November  Families’ meetings PM – Year 4, Year 5 and 
Year 6 – further information to follow. 

Tuesday 28th November 
 

Year 2 Bridge Chapel Trip 

Monday 4th December  9.15am -Year 5 Christmas celebration with 
families in school hall 

Tuesday 5th December 9.15am -Year 4 Christmas celebration with 
families in school hall 

Wednesday 6th December 9.15am -Year 3 Christmas celebration with 
families in school hall 

Wednesday 6th December 
 

Year 5 Trip to Museum 

Thursday 7th December  EYFS Nativity in school hall – Families 
welcome - pm 

Friday 8th December 9.15am - Year 1 Christmas songs 
performance for families  

Friday 8th December Christmas Jumper Day 
 

Friday 8th December School Santa Dash 
 

Monday 11th December EYFS Breakfast with Santa 
 

Monday 11th December 6.00pm – KS2 Carol Concert led by Year 6 – 
All Saints Church – all welcome! 
 

Tuesday 12th December Year 1 Breakfast with Santa 
 

Wednesday 13th December Year 2 Breakfast with Santa 
 

Thursday 14th December Year 2 Nativity for families – PM 
 

Friday 15th December Year 2 Nativity for families – PM 
 
 

Friday 15th December 
 

EYFS trip to Farmer Ted’s 

Monday 18th December EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas Party 
Day 

Tuesday 19th December Year 3 and Year 4 Christmas Party Day 
 

Tuesday 19th December Year 2 trip to Story Barn 
 

Tuesday 19th December 
 

KS2 Christmas Dinner 

Wednesday 20th December KS1 Christmas Dinner 
 



 

Wednesday 20th December KS2 Christmas Disco supported by PTFA – 
further information to follow 

Thursday 21st December  Year 5 and Year 6 Christmas Party Day 
 

Friday 22nd December 
 

Finish for Christmas 1.15pm 

Monday 8th January 
 

New school term starts today. 

 
Residentials 2024 
 
Thursday 14th March – Friday 15th March 
2024 

Year 2 – 1 night residential to 
Barnstondale. 

Monday 25th March to Wednesday 27th 
March 2024 

Year 4 – 2 night residential to PGL 
Winmarleigh Hall 

Monday 20th May to Wednesday 22nd May 
2024 

Year 6 – 2 night residential to PGL 
Boreatton Park. 

 

 


